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The Grade 7 Chapel Period  

We all know that the school-wide talent show is over which was titled “The Greatest Show”. Very 
few from the Middle School Section were chosen to present during that day. It was a pity that they 
were not able to share their talents with the rest of the school. Little did we know, before the 
school even decided to bring the talent show back, the grade 7 homeroom teachers already 
planned to have their own mini talent show presentation for their chapel. 

The show included various items including instrumental numbers, dancing, a DJ show, a ballet 
performance, and a patty-cake show. It was amazing! The students showed a hidden part of their 
life. Each day that we see them, we only know that they can excel in their academics, but after 
that day we will look at them differently. 
If not for the chapel of the grade 7, these magnificent talents would still be kept secret until now. 

I appreciate that they have considered bringing back the school-wide talent show. 

 

By: Mr. Jan Michael Recheta 

 

 

 

“Jesus said unto him, “I am the Way, the Truth, and the Life; no man cometh unto the 
Father, but by Me.” - John 14:6 

 

Communication with the parents is very important for the school to convey every stu-
dent’s performance in the class. Teachers will be able to personally talk and inform 
whether a student is meeting the standard or is needing support. 

October 31 to November 2, 2018 is scheduled for the RAIS parent-teacher conferences. 
The school as a whole was busy preparing for it. The registrar with the leadership of Mrs. 
Nok had the Report Cards ready for distribution. These will be sent to each homeroom 
teacher, and then they will be given to the parents the moment they come and visit the 
class. 

A survey form is also ready to be filled in for the school to know about what parents think 
about the services the institution is giving. This is a good tool to know their thoughts, and 
it will be used as one of the basses in maintaining or improving the school as a whole. 

I believe parents are happy to meet the teachers of their children, receive the report 
cards, address issues, and listen to recommendations and support strategies. 

 
Nesiejem A. Dayson 
Grade 3A Homeroom Teacher 
Nov. 1, 2018 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Drama Class Puppet Show 
By Mrs. Norina Joy Ponce- Balaba 

 

Puppets have long been a part of theater throughout the world. Puppets are as diverse as the art of pup-

petry itself, ranging from elaborate, costumed characters, to a few dabs of paint on a puppeteer’s hand.  

The drama students are preparing themselves to make a puppetry script, to design their own puppet 

theater set, and to perform a puppet show on November 8, 2018 in their respective drama classes. They 

will be performing with different types of puppets such as hand, rod, and shadow puppets.  

The drama class are so excited to present themselves as puppeteers, and they are trying their best to 

generate intensive and whimsical puppet plays. This classroom-based performance allows students to 

demonstrate versatility behind the great challenges and opportunities in the whole process. 

Kudos to all the grade 11 and 12 drama students!  


